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Sergeant Cornelius H. Carlton Commemorative Coin
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The Cornelius H. Carlton Memorial Society represents the legacy of Sgt. Carlton. This group ensures that the Charlton Garden is maintained and they work with community leaders to promote activities at the park in the Bronx, NY. 

The city acquired the park bound by East 164th St., Teasdale Place, Boston Rd., and Cauldwell Ave. on December 30, 1916. Parks and Recreation assumed jurisdiction on March 5, 1930 and the park opened on October 14, 1935. In February 1945, the city purchased a small addition to Charlton Park for $5000. In 1952, the city council passed a local law that named the property in honor of Sergeant Cornelius H. Carlton.
The Cornelius H. Carlton Society is offering a limited edition commemorative coin in honor of Sgt. Cornelius H. Carlton who was one of two African American War Medal of Honor recipients from the Korean War. A portion of the proceeds from the sale of the coin will be used to fund their scholarship program for families of military veterans. The 1.75 inch gold plated coin cost $20 (plus $4.95 for shipping). It can be ordered from – 

The Cornelius H. Carlton Memorial Society, Inc.

2 Mill Street

Bloomfield, NJ 07003-3913

(973) 429-0311 
www.chcms.org
HIS – STORY

Cornelius Charlton was born on July 24, 1929 in East Gulf, West Virginia to Van and Clara Charlton. In 1944, his family moved to the Bronx, NY where he graduated from James Monroe High School. He enlisted in the U.S. Army in 1946 and was assigned to an engineering group. He requested a transfer to an infantry unit and was placed in Company C of the 24th Infantry Regiment. The 24th Infantry was the last Buffalo Soldiers unit in the U.S. Army.
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On June 2, 1951, near the village of Chipo-ri northeast of Seoul, Korea, Sgt, Charlton’s platoon encountered heavy resistance while attempting to take Hill 543. After his commander was wounded, he took charge and led an assault on the hill. Wounded by a grenade, he refused medical attention and single-handedly attacked and disabled the last enemy gun emplacement, suffering another grenade wound in the process. Sgt. Charlton died that day – at the age of 21. For his actions, he was posthumously awarded the Medal of Honor and the Purple Heart on February 12, 1952. 
Several memorials were named in Sgt. Charlton’s honor: in addition to the Carlton Park in the Bronx, NY, there is a ferry boat – US Army Sgt. Cornelius H. Carlton in NYC, the C.H. Carlton Bridge on Interstate 77 in West Virginia, and an Army barracks in South Korea. In 1999, the US Navy named a supply ship USNS Charlton T-ARK-314 after Sgt. Charlton. 
The U.S. Army’s Spirit of America Show!
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More than 300 active duty Soldiers from the U.S. Army Military District of Washington performed in the cities of Pittsburgh, PA (September 10-11, 2010), Highland Heights, KY (September 17-18, 2010), and Grand Rapids, MI (September 24-25, 2010).
The performances allowed the audience to sit back and see what it is to be a soldier.  A historical journey that included unit and individual stories, songs and video, uniforms, and skillful presentations captivated sold-out audiences.

We were impressed that the story of Buffalo Soldier, Thomas Shaw, 9th Cavalry, was one of the many highlights.  Visit their website for more information about this unit and their performances. www.soa.mdw.army.mil.
Upcoming Military History Conferences and Events
The Association for African American Historical Research and Preservation
Black History Conference – Black History at Home and Abroad: Uncovering the Past

Saturday, February 5, 2011 at the Northwest African American Museum

2300 S. Massachusetts St., Seattle, WA.
The AAAHRP continues its quest to narrow the gap between historians and the public by encouraging cooperation among university-based scholars, community historians, historic preservationists, archivists, museum professionals, librarians, and the public.
To learn more about the Association for African American Historical Research and Preservation, visit www.aaahrp.org. For information about the Northwest African American Museum, visit www.naamnw.org. For details about the conference, contact Ed Diaz, at history3@comcast.net.

The Eighth Fort Robinson History Conference

Nebraska State Historical Society

April 2010 at Fort Robinson State Park in Crawford, NE 

PO Box 82554

Lincoln, NE  68501-2554
Visit www.nebraskahistory.org/sites/fortrob/conferen.htm for more information as it becomes available.
78th Annual Meeting of the Society for Military History
First Division Museum at Cantigny
Conference Theme - Ways of War
Wheaton/Lisle, IL

June 9-12, 2011

The conference theme will focus on whether there are national, cultural, and ethnic ways of war in history; whether conflicts can be understood in light of ways of war; and the impact of ways of war on society, technology, and policy. 

For details on the conference, contact Mr. J.D. Kammes, Special Events Coordinator, First Division Museum at Cantigny at (630) 260-8187/
Going Green
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Sustainability
Fall is in the air but our garden continues to provide fresh okra and tomatoes. The banana plant at right) grew tremendously in one year!  
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Growing up in rural southwest Georgia during the mid 1960s, my cousins and I worked part-time on farms during the summers. We got up at 5 am and the farmer picked us up at our door step. We were a small group of mostly family members. All of us could ride on the back of a pick-up truck. 
The women sat behind the cab while the rest of us felt the cool morning air. 
We arrived at the okra field around 6 am. We dressed in long trousers, long sleeve shirts and rubber gloves. We wore black plastic bags around our waists to keep the cold morning dew from getting us wet. We broke the okra and placed it in a cone shaped basket - called a hamper. During good times, we received $1 per basket. By noon, we had cut the entire field. Then, the farmer added how many baskets each field hand (that is what they called us) had picked. We all loaded back on the pick-up truck and the farmer took us to the country store. Around 1 pm, we received our compensation in a white small envelope. Some of the group bought sodas, cold cuts and other food items for the ride back home. 
The okra was harvested three times each week - Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. Some folks volunteered to stay back at the farm to grade the okra. The small, medium, and large pods had to be separated into different baskets. At market, the farmers received more money for the small pods of okra. Fresh okra was taken to the market the same day; each town had a farmer’s market. A variety of crops could be purchased from the local farmer - okra, peanuts, tomatoes, peas, beans and more. 
I did not like grading okra or going to the market. I had other part time jobs like mowing lawns and helping my father repair rental houses. At a young age, I enjoyed “piece work” where I could earn more money than working by the hour. I enjoyed eating okra raw then and now, I still enjoy it. This year – 2010 - my okra is doing well and its nutrition value can’t be beat!
Upcoming Green Conferences and Events

Green Festival

October 23-24, 2010

Washington Convention Center

Washington DC

Green Festival

November 6-7, 2010

Concourse Convention Center

San Francisco, CA

The Green Festivals are a joint project of Global Exchange and Green America.  It is the largest sustainability event in the world and continues to grow every year.  Events include speakers, discussions and exhibits that explore and share solutions to make our lives healthier – socially, economically, and environmentally.

For details, visit www.globalexchange.org or www.greenamericatoday.org
Community College Humanities Association/ Central Regional Division Conference

Sustainability

November 4-6, 2010

Hilton Garden Inn

Cleveland, OH  

For more information contact www.ccha-assoc.org
For more information about the Buffalo Soldiers and other 

African American soldiers, contact the

Buffalo Soldiers Research Museum

P.O. Box 531187

Indianapolis, IN 46253-1187

georgehicks@comcast.net
www.buffalosoldiersresearchmuseum.org
